

Amber Link Reeve Wheatland County Highway 1, RR1 Strathmore Alberta T1P 1J6

September 25, 2020

Ken Shackleton President Strathmore and District Curling Club 180 Brent Blvd Strathmore Alberta T1P 1T4

Dear Ms. Link,

I would like to thank you and the Council of Wheatland County for approving the Operating Grant that we submitted earlier this year in the amount of \$5500.

This funding is very much appreciated and goes a very long way to help ensure the viability of the SDCC. As you can imagine, the utility costs when the ice plant is running are substantial, so this grant funding will help us greatly.

The SDCC has close to 200 members, with about half that number being Wheatland County residents. We provide a number of programs that would not be possible without your support.

We will be putting a post on our Facebook page as well as our website acknowledging the ongoing support that we receive from Wheatland County. It's very much appreciated.

Thank You

Ken Shackleton